
 

About Staff Audit Practice Alerts and Staff Questions & Answers 

Staff Audit Practice Alerts and Staff Q&As are staff publications. Staff publications are prepared by staff of 

the IAASB, have no authoritative status and have not been subject to the IAASB's due process. Staff 

publications are not meant to be exhaustive and reference to relevant standards themselves should 

always be made. Reading such publications is not a substitute for reading the standards and other 

authoritative material, and practitioners should determine whether and how to respond to circumstances 

highlighted in a staff publication based on the specific facts presented. Statements contained in a staff 

publication are not rules of the IAASB and do not reflect any IAASB determination or judgment, and 

accordingly, do not constitute authoritative or official pronouncements of the IAASB or IFAC. They are for 

information purposes only and are in all cases descriptive and not prescriptive. 

Staff publications are used to help raise practitioners' awareness in a timely manner of significant new or 

emerging issues or other noteworthy circumstances relevant to engagements addressed by IAASB 

pronouncements, to direct their attention to relevant provisions of IAASB pronouncements, or to provide 

clarification to emerging questions by referring to existing requirements and application material and 

background information such as that contained in staff Basis for Conclusions documents. 

Staff publications do not amend or override the standards or other pronouncements to which they relate 

that are currently effective, the texts of which alone are authoritative. 


